
The Alwyn Aims
These are the rules we all 
try to follow:

Use kind hands, feet and
words
Say how we feel
Look and listen
Always do our best 

OUR SCHOOL NEWS
Issue No. 39 |  18  July 2025th

Build Belonging            Show Kindness            Make Choices

Happy Holidays!

Key Dates 

22  July, 9.30amnd

Year 2 Leavers’ Concert to their
parents/carers

23  Julyrd

Last day of school, early finish at
1.30pm

Children return back to school on
Thursday 4  September 2025 th

We have 3 more days of this school year, but this is the
final newsletter until September.

As we come to the end of another wonderful school year, we want to
extend our thanks to our families unwavering support and collaboration.
Your involvement has been vital in fostering a thriving learning
environment for our children. This year has been filled with
achievements, growth, and memorable moments, all made possible by
us working together with the children. We have had many trips, visitors,
events and a farm. It truly has been a brilliant year!

Staff Goodbyes 
Unfortunately, at this time of year, not only do we say goodbye to Year 2
but also to some members of staff. 
Mrs Lewis is leaving to begin her own small gardening business. 
Mrs Azam, who supports our reception children, is leaving to have a baby
so we wish her lots of luck and sleep!
Mrs Moal is coming to the end of her time with us as she was covering
Mrs Kyle’s maternity leave. 
Miss Rankin, who supports in Year 2, is leaving to pursue further career
opportunities
We wish them lots of luck and positive wishes in their future
endeavours
On a positive note, Mrs Kyle has returned from maternity leave and will
be joing the Year 2 teaching team in September.

Have a fantastic summer holiday, full of lots of family fun and reading!
We will see you back in school on Thursday 4th September.

Year 2 Leavers’ 
Good luck to our Year 2 children who will put on an outstanding
performance next week to their families, who we know will love it,
although they may need to bring a tissue.

We would like to take a moment to celebrate our Year 2 children, who
are moving on to their new junior schools. Watching them grow and
flourish has been a joy, and we are immensely proud of their
accomplishments. We wish them the very best as they continue their
educational journey. We know you will be amazing! 

SEND Coffee Morning
On Tuesday morning we welcomed parents and carers of our SEND children for a cuppa and
biscuits.  This was an informal meeting and items discussed, included the transition, the
summer holidays and swimming lessons!  Mrs Harris learnt that there are swimming teachers
who specialise in teaching children with special needs who work from Braywick Leisure Centre
and there are also ‘quiet’ times  for these children to access the pools!  Look out for our next
coffee morning on the Autumn term! 



Try to keep reading during the summer break 

It is important to keep reading to your child, with your child and to encourage your child to keep
practising their phonics and to read independently. On this page you will find some great ideas

to help everyone to keep reading 

Visit the local library 
It’s free and children love choosing their own books to read. Remember if the book your child

chooses to read is challenging for them to read independently then read it to them or share the
reading. Lots of libraries have free storytelling events and competitions so look out for those too.

Remember to take part in the summer reading challenge!

 Video stories 
To keep an interest in books going over the holidays, visit the Share a Story Corner. It has loads of

video stories you can enjoy together and talk about. You could also visit Cbeebies stories or a
great range of audiobooks can be found at World of Stories. 

Street Signs out and about 
When you are out and about in the car, on the bus or out for a walk, see how many signs you

can spot. Road signs, street signs, shop signs and timetables ... 
Read them together with your child. 

Reading to other members of the family 
Children love to share reading skills with family members so if you are visiting family then take
reading books with you so someone different can say how proud they are hearing your child

read. It’s a good chance to show off their skills!

Family meal times 
Often during holiday time, families can spend longer over meal times or might visit a café or

restaurant. Read the menu whilst you are choosing what to eat or read the cereal packet over
breakfast. Or if you have friends visiting for a meal then get your child to create name places for

each person – make them fun and personal so each person feels special. 

Postcards, cards and e-cards 
Ask family and friends to write your child postcards whilst they are away on their holidays.

Children love to read a postcard addressed to them. You could also send a postcard to their new
class! 

Cooking your favourite dish 
Does your child enjoy cooking? Find a recipe, read the list of ingredients together, visit the shops
and read the food labels, and then support your child to read the instructions as you make your

favourite recipe. 

Playing outside 
When you’re in your garden or at the local park, play some fun games. As your child comes
down the slide or is swinging on a swing ask: What does slide begin with? What is a word

beginning with t? Spell your name! Give me a word that rhymes with den! 

You’re bound to have lots more ideas on how to have holiday reading fun

https://www.worldbookday.com/families/share-a-story-corner/?dm_i=35S3%2C1EHHN%2C79X2GY%2C5J2CB%2C1
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/stories
https://www.worldbookday.com/world-of-stories/


Join the FREE Summer Reading Challenge 
FREE at your local library!

What is the Summer Reading Challenge?
The Summer Reading Challenge is a fun, free way for children aged 4–11 to stay
motivated to read during the summer holidays. 
Children set their own reading goal and can read anything they enjoy.

Why should my child sign up?
One in four children hasn’t reached the expected level of reading by the age of 11
and many will struggle to keep up at secondary school, despite reading for pleasure
being one of the single biggest indicators of children’s development.

The Summer Reading Challenge provides:
Amazing way to boost confidence and self-esteem.
They will be better prepared to return to school in the autumn.
The Challenge supports the move into a new year group.
The library provides free access to books and fun family activities all through
the summer.

Your child will be part of a UK-wide programme developed by The Reading Agency
and delivered in partnership with the public library network.

How can my child take part? (Library or online)
At the library:

 Visit your local library to sign up.
Set a summer reading goal and choose from books, eBooks, or audiobooks
Receive a special sticker booklet and collect rewards for reading

Or online:
Visit summerreadingchallenge.org.uk
Sign up, set a reading goal, and get book recommendations
Unlock digital badges and earn a printable certificate

When does it start?
In RBWM libraries it starts on Saturday 12 July
Use the Find a Library to locate your nearest library.

Don’t miss out – head to your local library and sign up this summer!

https://readingagency.org.uk/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/library-zone
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/






Help Design Our New Oaken Grove Playground!

We’re thrilled to announce a special summer opportunity in
partnership with the Royal Borough of Windsor and

Maidenhead (RBWM)!

RBWM is planning an exciting upgrade to Oaken Grove Park, and
they want to hear from you—our amazing pupils!

This is your chance to help shape a playground that you and your
friends will enjoy for years to come.

What’s the Challenge?
Imagine your dream playground! What would it look like?
What fun equipment would it have? Let your imagination

run wild and share your ideas through:
● Drawings 

● Short written pieces
(You can enter individually or as a group!)

 
 Deadline:

Submit your entries to your class teacher by Monday 21st July, late
entries also welcome after the summer holidays.

How to Enter:
● Digital entries can be emailed to your teacher.

● Hard copies can be handed in at school—we’ll arrange collection!
Why Enter?

Your ideas could inspire the final design of the new playground at
Oaken Grove! Plus, selected entries may be

featured in a special display or shared with the local council.
Let’s get creative and help build a playground that reflects the

imagination and spirit of our school community!





School Year 2024-2025
Summer Term 6, 2024-2025

22  July, 9.30amnd

Year 2 Leavers’ Concert to
their parents/carers

23  Julyrd

Last day of school, early finish
at 1.30pm

Have a wonderful summer
break

Children return back to school
on
Thursday 4  September 2025th

Congratulations!
A huge ‘well done’ to all the
children who have been in

the golden book, on the
kindness tree and the polite

parrot this year.

We are very proud of you! 

What have Year 2 been learning this week? 
Year 2 have been busy rehearsing for the upcoming leaver's concert.
Look out for a letter in book bags today indicating which part of the hall
parents need to sit in in order to get the best view of your child. We've
also really enjoyed researching information on the 'Kenyan Big Five'
animals. We have used a variety of sources including the internet,
books and videos to find out some fascinating facts, including that
rhinos communicate through their poo!
Ask me to name the Big 5.
Ask me a fact about rhinos.
Ask me a fact about buffalos.
Ask me a fact about lions.
Ask me a fact about leopards.
Ask me a fact about elephants.
Ask me what the definition of wildlife is.
Ask me ways in which we can protect wildlife in our local area.
Ask me to name some wildlife that can be found around our school.

What have Year 1 been learning this week?  
We have had an exciting week in Year 1. In maths, we’ve been
recapping previous learning including; money and fact families. In
English, we wrote our own versions of Katie in London story, based on
Maidenhead. The children did so well! In geography, we've been
exploring the streets of London and seeing how busy they are with
people, vehicles and buildings. We further explored London buildings by
having a go at drawing them in art. 
Ask me to tell you the fact families for 5,3 and 8.
Ask me to tell you about my story that was based in Maidenhead.
Ask me to tell you what the tallest building in London is.
Ask me to tell you where in London you'd be able to watch theatre
shows outside.

What have Reception been learning this week?  
This week in Reception we have been consolidating our learning in
Maths and Phonics. We have been writing the letter sounds for each
of the phonic sounds we have learnt this year. In PSHE and Science
we have been learning about life stages of humans from baby to
toddler, toddler to child, child to teenager, teenager to adult and adult
to elderly person. In Book Time we have innovated our own story
based on Mr Gumpy’s outing and planned our outing to Courthouse
field. We have been celebrating our time in Reception and talking
about moving up to year 1.
Ask me to tell you about my design for my dream playground.
Ask me to tell you about the life stages of a human from baby to
adult. 
Ask me what I can do now that I couldn't do when I was a baby.
Ask me to retell the story of Mr Gumpy’s outing.
Ask me about our outing to Courthouse school field.
Ask me to show you odd and even numbers.





Summer Holiday Activities
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or recommended by Alwyn Infant School. We provide this information as a courtesy to our community. We advise families to
exercise their own discretion and judgement when participating in any events or activities.
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Summer Holiday Activities
Summer Holiday Activities Disclaimer: Please note that the events listed are organised by external parties and are not endorsed or

recommended by Alwyn Infant School. We provide this information as a courtesy to our community. We advise families to
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Furze Platt Scout Group, our local Cubs and
Beavers group, provides fun, adventure, and skill-

building opportunities for young people in the
community.

They are currently looking for extra support to help
run our weekly sessions. This is a great opportunity
for anyone interested in a volunteering role. A full

DBS check will be required as part of the
safeguarding procedures.

Volunteering with Cubs and Beavers is a great way
to build leadership skills, support the local

community, and of course, have some fun along
the way.

If you think this could be of interest contact Neil
Trivedi, Group Lead Volunteer FPSG by email at
gsl@fpscouts.org.uk or phone 07758 953366

https://www.fpscouts.org.uk/


Summer Holiday Activities 
Summer Holiday Activities Disclaimer: Please note that the events listed are organised by external parties and are not endorsed or

recommended by Alwyn Infant School. We provide this information as a courtesy to our community. We advise families to
exercise their own discretion and judgement when participating in any events or activities.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSehT_hJ9YEgKWLdwAQY_5NZv2hmwM4V545qQ4uPZOwYfEdQIw/viewform


The School Gates

The Alwyn and Courthouse gates open at 8.40am until 8.55am and 3.10pm until 3.35pm

The opening times allow movement between our two schools and provide different points of access which

should help with traffic and parking in our area.

The gate opening times are different from the time your child is required to be in school.

The Importance of Being on Time

Reception children need to be in school at 8.45am.

Year 1 and 2 children need to be in school at 8.50am.

The classroom doors will open at these times and close as soon as the last child in the line enters the classroom;

this usually takes less than 3 minutes. Any child arriving after the classroom door is shut, will be marked as late.

Knocking on the classroom door once it is closed is disruptive to the children as their teacher is having to keep

opening the door instead of settling their class for the morning.

Please be on time every morning. It can be worrying for a child to enter a classroom late especially when their

classmates are sat on the carpet ready to learn. All children should have come into school, put their belongings in

the cloakroom, their book bag in their drawer and their water bottle in the tray and have been registered before

9am each morning.

Attendance Matters

Being in school every day is extremely important for all children in order to receive the best possible start to their

learning. Your child’s attendance is vital to a successful education, as this is the foundation for lifelong learning.

Lessons are planned in sequences and if a child misses a part of this sequence, they are at a disadvantage

when it comes to committing that learning to long term memory.

If your child is slightly under the weather, but well enough to come into school, send them in and mention it to

the class teacher. They will keep an eye on your child and phone you if there are any concerns.

Reason for absence

Please let the office know the specific reason for your child’s absence rather than feeling unwell or ill. This helps

us monitor any small outbreaks of similar virus’ and supports the recording of absence.

Medical Appointments

If you have a medical appointment during the school day, inform the school before the appointment and provide

a GP/Hospital appointment card or letter.

Leave Requests

Holidays during term time will not be authorised. Any other exceptional circumstances will require supporting

evidence that shows the child has to attend something that results in missed school days.

Fixed Penalty Notices (fines) may be triggered if your child misses 5 consecutive days of school or 10 sessions in 10

weeks. A session means a morning or afternoon, not a day.

Please ensure that you make all reasonable efforts to send your child into school.


